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Date: Wednesday 10th June
SAPOE JUNE 2020 CHAIRS UPDATE
I am thinking that when we met on 3rd March nobody would have predicted the unprecedented situation we are now in.  In a strange way it has accelerated some of the work we had outlined for this year but it has also had a deep and challenging effect on many people’s lives and employment.  People have worked through the crisis in different ways and at a different pace and it has been vital to be kind and support and respect individuals personal circumstances.
This past 3 months I have represented SAPOE at various meetings including: SAAF, Adventure UK (covering for Gordon Smith), NNOL, SOC (Scottish Outdoor Consortium), Scottish Government - Outdoor Learning  and Residential Centre meetings and Education Scotland.
We set out this year to engage with key partners and that has certainly happened.  There has been a fairly natural division of organisations taking a lead in certain areas which looks something like this
AHOEC - Current support for residential Outdoor Education Centres and securing their future.
NNOL/SAPOE - Supporting schools returning and the development of a progressive outdoor learning model in post CV19 schools

SAAF - supporting outdoor professionals and organisations and lobbying on behalf of adventure activities and adventure tourism.  Currently organising SOC.

A word about the Scottish Outdoor Consortium (SOC), a new acronym.  As you can imagine many discussions have been taking place and many different groups looking for representation within Scottish Government.  It was felt that there was an opportunity to bring together a wider grouping of adventure related groups and organisations.  For this reason, SAAF took the lead in bringing this grouping together and SAPOE has been represented at that forum. 
WHAT IS SAPOE CURRENTLY WORKING ON
1. Working closely with Scottish Government, Education Scotland and NNOL to influence and inform the guidance around outdoor learning supporting education recovery and the recovery and renewal of outdoor learning in schools.

2. Providing key outdoor learning messages and contributing to protocols.

3. Writing to each local authority Chief Executive, Director of Education and CoSLA to encourage that they engage with their SAPOE and outdoor learning staff when planning for schools returning and the ongoing development of outdoor learning.

4. Adapting the Taking Learning Outdoors training module for use as an easy to access online module to support staff being asked to deliver more outdoor learning.

5. Trying to securing a consistent approach from SG and local authorities to issues around school trips e.g refunds, insurance and a unified approach to returning to off-site visits and residentials.
6. Working with AHOEC and other partners to secure support to ensure the survival of residential outdoor centres emphasising the importance of all parts onsite, offsite and residentials.
Feedback from Scottish Government Meeting on Outdoor Learning Supporting Schools Returning
· SG Leadership is required now - clear statement from John Swinney to support the guidance already published and specifically how outdoor learning is a key part of the solution.

· Some of the solutions require a level of finance.  This should be agreed and approved now.
· Clear and consistent guidance issued very soon to support existing CV19 publications - remove the fear that staff have.  This would include Key outdoor learning messages and clear and agreed protocols.
The training modules already being worked on would achieve this, ideally online before the summer followed up by other options for Term 1 August 2020.

· Publicise and share resources widely.  Make sure methods encourage sharing and collaboration.

· Activate an army of practitioners to support delivery (use the same online training to ensure practitioners coming from different sectors get the same outdoor learning key messages and ethos).  Practitioners can come from currently furloughed staff, partner organisations and other LA staff.

Feedback from Scottish Government Meeting on Outdoor Learning Supporting Schools Returning

1. A need to urgently assess the options for short term funding for centres. I have taken an action to source further financial details from relevant attendees with a view to providing urgent advice to Scottish Ministers. A relevant email was issued earlier this afternoon.

 

2. A need to develop a longer term strategy which sees organisations from across the outdoor learning and broader education/CLD sectors promote and provide support for OL more effectively.  This will likely involve a number of partners and include actions such as: appropriate endorsements by government, the co-development of relevant guidance, sign posting to existing guidance and the utilisation of existing expertise and support structures (SAPOE, AHOEC, Youthlink etc).

  

3. A need to address concerns about insurance pertaining to school trips and residential visits. This is something we will need advice on from other areas of government but I can begin to contact the right people.

One of the key points from the residential OE centre meeting as well as the immediate financial issues was to bring the two meeting groups together so that the areas where all parties can contribute are taken forward together.

I was able to contribute from SAPOE perspective in areas including;

Looking for agreed and consistent guidance from SG and LA's with regards to insurance/refunds and future booking policies. 

In relation to this I was able to mention GOT but also SG funded Evolve system as a potential longer term solution for a more consistent approach.

Finance - that equity of opportunity is part of the conversation e.g not all LA's have immediate and direct access to residential provision and any agreed financial support should be mindful of this.

The issue that LA centres have in relation to the ability to furlough instructing and tertiary staff.
Ali Dreyer

Chairperson SAPOE

